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13th August 2021 
 
Dear Parent / Carer,  
I hope you all had a lovely summer break and managed to enjoy the fantastic 
Scottish weather. I hope you and your family are all safe and well and looking 
forward to the school session beginning again on Monday 16th August 2021.  
You will have received a letter from the Director outlining some information 
and you will have heard in the news that school mitigations will largely remain 
the same, despite changes in the community.  
 
For Langbank this will mean that while many of the mitigations will still be in 
place , the following changes will take place:  
We will no longer have staggered breaks and lunches.   
Break will begin at 10.30 am – 10.45 am. 
Lunch will revert to 12.15pm- 1pm.   
As in June, school begins at 9 am and ends at 3pm for all children.  We kindly 
ask that no children come to school before 8.45am, as there is no adult 
presence before this time.  
 
New P1 pupils 
We look forward to welcoming our new P1 pupils. We invite our new P1 
children to come with their parent to the school playground at 9.15 am.  Staff 
will meet you at the school gate and direct you to Ms Stevens in the school 
playground to get the children ready for their first day.  Could we kindly ask 
that face coverings are worn by adults when accompanying the children.   
 
A reminder that we are returning to formal school uniform this year, children 
are welcome to wear a relaxed uniform on their PE days.  PE days will be 
shared with you by your child’s class teacher through Seesaw.  
 
We ask for your continued support in terms of wearing masks at drop off and 
pick up. I trust the return to school will be smooth and we look forward to 
reducing mitigations further in the coming weeks / months. I look forward to 
seeing you all on Monday. 
 
Your faithfully,  
Michelle Ferguson 
 
Head Teacher  
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